Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting

Monday, May 1, 2006

7:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Peter Cohen – Trustee



Robyn DeMott – Trustee



Philip Isserman – Trustee







Dennis Pratte – Trustee
Absent- none

Others Noted in Attendance: Approximately 20 Residents of the Village of Westwood.  (A letter from the Chairman was sent to each resident of the Village of Westwood announcing a public meeting of the Westwood Trustees to be held at the Creve Coeur Government Center in Creve Coeur, Missouri) 
Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 7:05 pm 

Oath of Office & Appointment of Chairman: 
As a result of the April 4, 2006 election, Fred Berger and Dennis Pratte were elected as Trustees.  Fred Berger was sworn into office by Peter Cohen, and then Fred Berger administered the Oath of Office to Dennis Pratte.

Fred Berger, on behalf of all the Trustees, thanked outgoing Trustee Grace Brod for her service to the Village of Westwood and will be sending a letter of appreciation to her for her service to the Village. 

After each election of Trustees, one Trustee of their number must be appointed to the position of Chairman.  
· Peter Cohen nominated Fred Berger as Chairman, and Robyn DeMott seconded.
· Motion unanimously approved.     

Minutes: 

The minutes from the previous quarterly meeting of the Board were presented by Robyn DeMott.  
· Fred Berger made a motion to have the minutes approved as presented, and Phil Isserman Seconded.  
· Motion unanimously approved.
Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott presented the Financial Statements for the Village of Westwood.  The Profit and Loss Statement (P&L) for the period covering January 1, 2006 to May 1, 2006 indicated the Village received $61,184.28 in income, disbursements of $34,414.96, and had an excess of receipts over disbursements of $26,769.32.  

The Balance Sheet indicated total cash and investments (Assets) of $231,597.50, and $0 of liabilities, resulting in an equity position of $231,597.50.

Old Business:

No old business to report.
New Business: 

Fred Berger introduced the Trustees to the public in attendance. 
Fred Berger announced that he and Dennis Pratte will work together to develop an internet site for the Village of Westwood.  This website will provide: 

1. A document repository for all Westwood Ordinances, 

2. Trustee contact information, 

3. Public notification of all meetings

4. Meeting agendas

5. Meeting minutes

6. Current issues impacting the Village of Westwood  


Fred Berger solicited public volunteers to be part of several new discussion groups that would be tasked with providing suggestions and comments on the following topics:

1. Highway 40 Discussion Group
· Fred Berger provided his idea for the group to consider.  His idea is to prohibit all vehicles proceeding northbound on New Ballas Road (except for emergency vehicles) from turning east (right) onto Conway Road.  Additionally, all vehicles (except for emergency vehicles) when traveling westbound on Conway Road would only be allowed to turn north (right) onto New Ballas Road. 
· Other public ideas included adding speed bumps to Conway Road.

2. Refuse/Yard Waste/Recycling Discussion Group 

3. Architectural Review Board 

4. Traffic Court Establishment and Photo Light Enforcement Group

Fred Berger received a call from a Village resident regarding the condition of the stop sign and street sign posts on Conway Road.  
· Fred Berger made a motion to have the Trustees look into the cost of replacing the stop sign posts and street sign posts on Conway Road so they are consistent with the posts currently being used by Frontenac, East of Westwood on Conway Road. 

· Robyn DeMott seconded the motion.  
· Motion unanimously approved.

To aid vehicles leaving the Country Club, then proceeding eastbound on Conway Road, as well as those vehicles proceeding east/westbound on Conway Road through the same intersection, 
· Fred Berger made a Motion to have an engineer provide the Trustees with a traffic study that discusses the feasibility of moving the stop sign located on the South side of Conway Road (at Conwood Lane and Conway Road) west of its current position. 
·  Phil Isserman seconded the motion.  
The issue was opened for discussion and Robyn DeMott and Dennis Pratte expressed their concern that by moving the stop sign further west, it may create even more of a hazard to the cars exiting Conwood Lane.  
To help promote the enforcement of the current stop signs, Fred Berger stated that the he would contact the Creve Coeur Police to ask for a special enforcement of the stop signs at the stated intersection. 
A vote was taken to have an engineer provide the Trustees with a traffic study that discusses the feasibility of moving the stop sign located on the south side of Conway Road (at the intersection of Conwood Lane and Conway Road) further west.  

· Motion unanimously approved.    

Hearing from the Citizens:

One resident requested that the Trustees look into the damaged drainage system on the East side of Conway Road near Terry Hill Lane.  Fred Berger stated that the Trustees should verify the location of the drain pipe to determine who the responsible party is to repair the pipe. 

· Fred Berger made a motion to have the Trustees determine if the underground drainage pipe located on the East side of Conway Road near Terry Hill Lane is in the right-of-way and should be repaired by the Village or if its’ an issue for the local subdivision to consider. Peter Cohen Seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved
Additional comments from the public were heard regarding the need to reduce traffic on Conway Road 

· Fred Berger made a motion to have the same engineer that conducts the stop sign traffic study, discussed earlier, to also include a study on what options the Village has to limit traffic on Conway Road.  Dennis Pratte seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved.
Dennis Pratte discussed the need to have set quarterly meetings so residents can plan ahead and attend future meetings. 

· Fred Berger made a motion to hold all Trustee quarterly meetings on the first Tuesday of every Calendar Quarter at 7:00pm at the Creve Coeur Government Center, and should that day fall on a holiday, it would be held on the next calendar day at the same time.  Peter Cohen seconded the motion.
· Motion unanimously approved.

The next two quarterly meetings will be held July 5th and October 3rd 2006 at the Creve Coeur Government Center at 7:00 pm.

Adjournment: 
· Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 8:40 pm.  Seconded by Peter Cohen.  Motion unanimously approved.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Dennis Pratte, Trustee




Attest: 







Fred Berger, Chairman

